
Dear Westminster Presbyterian Church, 

On behalf of the High School sponsored students, I would like to express my
heartfelt gratitude for the continued partnership and support you have shown
in helping them with their education. As you know, education is the key to
many things, and it has played a vital role in their lives and also positively
impacted the community.

The journey of sponsoring individual students began in 2016 with 9 students
who had performed very well but could not afford to join the boarding schools
where they had been admitted. In 2017, 9 more students joined, followed by 12
students in 2018, 11 students in 2019, 13 students in 2020, 7 students in 2022,
9 students in 2023, and 10 students in 2024—all attending various schools,
totaling 80 students. This journey has been one I will never regret, as I have
witnessed the greatness and grace of God. Watching these students grow and
excel in their studies has brought me immense joy.

So far, the first group of 5 students who completed their studies with us are
doing well due to their excellent performance. Three of them graduated last
week, and the other two are soon to graduate. I believe, as the Bible says in
Philippians 1:6, "He who began a good work in you will carry it on to
completion." These students will soon get jobs and begin reaping the rewards
of their hard work. Keep them in prayers. Out of these students, five are now
under scholarship at various universities.

Currently, we still have 26 students under your church scholarship in high
school, with an estimated annual cost of Ksh. 45,000 ($350) per student.
Without your support and the support of your church, these students would
not have had this opportunity. I am also grateful for how far we have come as 
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Maxim Grace Academy, with the provision of learning materials, textbooks,
furniture, laptops, and teachers' salaries. I truly witness the real meaning of
discipleship through your generosity, kindness, and love. Your actions have
deeply touched our hearts. I cannot forget how you reached out to many of us
during the 2020 COVID-19 crisis. From you, we have learned the importance of
caring and sharing with others, showing that one does not need to have much,
but rather a caring heart to share what they have. May God bless you and WPC
abundantly.

On a different note, I am excited as we look forward to establishing our
permanent Maxim school on the new land before our lease agreement expires
in 2026.

Thank you again for everything.

Best regards,

Nancy Wambui
Maxim Grace Academy
 


